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FINAL –10/24/2013
REGULAR SCHOOL BOARD MINUTES
For October 10, 2013
	Introduction

and

Roll Call
	1.  The Gadsden School Board convened in regular session at 5:06 p.m.  Vice President Jennifer Viramontes presided at the meeting held at the Sunrise Elementary School Cafeteria.
     Members present:  Craig Ford, Gloria Irigoyen, Maria Saenz and Jennifer Viramontes.  

	Pledge &

Mission Statement
	2.  The Pledge of Allegiance and the Pledge to the New Mexico flag were led by the Sunrise Elementary Recorder Choir.  The Mission Statement was read by Board Vice-President Viramontes.   

	Superintendent's

Report
	3.  Programs, Reports, and Correspondence:

 A.  Superintendent’s Report  
Sunrise Principal Cecilia Doran introduced music teacher Sharon    Plunk and the Recorder Choir.  The children sang and performed several musical numbers.  Mrs. Doran recognized Mrs. Francis Campbell, who has taught the students sewing and crochet.  Mrs. Francis, as she is called by the students, said she does not mind traveling from Las Cruces because she enjoys teaching the students, both boys and girls how to quilt.  She is now joined by Ms. Bower.  Last year she was able showcase some of the students handiworks and received a donation of 7 brand new sewing machines.  The students loved working with her so much that they worked throughout the summer at the Betty McKnight Community Center.  The students continued to learn and worked alongside senior citizens, who were also interested in learning and enjoyed working with the students. 
Superintendent Yturralde introduced student representative Belem Flickinger to her first board meeting.  Mr. Yturralde announced the district’s enrollment is 13,886.  Mr. Yturralde gave the board members information on the Drug Awareness presentations for parents that the Parent Ambassadors are putting together and will take place next week throughout the district.  

	Board President
	B.  President:  Absent  

	Board Member’s  Reports
	C.  Board Members:   
Vice-President Viramontes said that she had attended a NMAA district athletic directors meeting where they discussed reorganizing districts for athletic events which will affect our high schools.  Mrs. Viramontes said that she and the board members attended a regional board meeting where one of the main things they discussed was the teacher evaluation.  She thanked the Recorder Choir for the presentation.  Mrs. Viramontes thanked Mrs. Francis for teaching the students a lost art.  She wished Chaparral High School good luck at their homecoming events.     
Board Member Saenz thanked Mrs. Doran for hosting the meeting.  She thanked Mrs. Campbell and Ms. Bower for taking the time to teach the students quilting and she hopes that the students will take advantage of learning a skill that not too many people know anymore.  She thanked the students for their musical performance of “Three Blind Mice”.   

Board Member Ford thanked Mrs. Doran for hosting the meeting and he said he enjoyed the choir’s performance. Mr. Ford thanked Mrs. Campbell and Ms. Bowers for teaching the students.  He welcomed Ms. Flickenger to the board meeting.  
Secretary Irigoyen thanked Sunrise Elementary for hosting the meeting and said she enjoyed the performance.  She thanked Mrs. Campbell for volunteering her time and teaching the students.  

	  Student Representative
	D.  Student Representative –Belen Flikenger a senior from Chaparral High School.  She said she was happy to represent her school and that a lot of things were going on.  She thanked Ms. Campbell and said it was wonderful that the students were able to learn something that united the whole community.  

	Personnel 
Report
	E. The personnel report is included for the Board’s information with no action required.                                      

	Approval 
of the Agenda
	4.  Mr. Irigoyen made a motion to approve the agenda without modifications.  Superintendent Yturralde recommended approval of the motion.  Motion carried.

	School Board 
Minutes
	5.  Mr. Ford made a motion to approve the minutes for the September 26, 2013 board meeting.  Superintendent Yturralde recommended approval of the motion.  Motion carried.

	Consent 
Agenda
	6.  Ms. Saenz made a motion to approve the consent agenda as presented.  Superintendent Yturralde recommended approval of the motion.  Motion carried.  

	Open Forum
	7.  Open Forum:  None 

	Action 
	8.  Action Items:  None 

	Discussion 
	9.  Discussion Items:   

	Monthly Budget Report for The Month Ended August 31, 2013 
	A. Steve Suggs, CFO, discussed the budget report for the month of August 31, 2013.  The report is linked to the agenda for the Board’s review.  

	Parent Portal Presentation 
	B. Mrs. Casillas, Director for Management Information Systems went over all of the information that would be available to all of the parents through the parent portal.  A pilot was put in place during the spring semester of 2012-2013 at Santa Teresa Elementary, Santa Teresa Middle School, and Santa Teresa High School, and is now available district wide.  Mrs. Casillas has explained to the Gadsden Parents Advisory Council how the PowerSchool Parent Portal works.  Parents will fill out a request and give it to the schools data entry clerks.  The parent will receive a user name and password that will allow the parents to access attendance, fees, homework, school bulletins, personal messages, progress reports, and email notifications. The parent portal will be beneficial to students, parents and teachers.   

	Early College High School Presentation
	C. Ms. Salcedo, administrator for the Early College High School informed the Board that the program had completed a successful first year.  Enrollment for year two has more than doubled and they have added language arts and history teachers.  ECHS administrators are proposing that the district apply to the Public Education Department to change the status of the program to a school beginning with 2014-2015 school year. 

	Facility Master Plan Annual Update
	D. Mr. Gallegos provided information on the changes to the Facility Master Plan.  These changes will be finalized and when documentation is completed.  The Facility Master Plan will be presented to the Board for final approval of the annual update.  These changes will need to be done so as to include in the information for the bond election.  

	Adjourn 
	10.  Mr. Ford made a motion to adjourn the meeting.  Superintendent Yturralde recommended approval of the motion.  Motion carried.  The meeting adjourned at 6:36 p.m.                      
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